URPETH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of Urpeth Parish Council held on Tuesday 19 April 2022 at Edenfield Communal Room, West Pelton at 6.00pm.

Councillor A Batey (Chair)
Present:
Councillors W Barrett, G Holmes, I Stewart-Fergusson and B Scott

County Councillor P Pringle

130. 	Apologies for absence

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor A Batey

131.	Declarations of interest

There were no declarations of interest.

132.	Minutes of the Meeting held on 15 March 2022

The minutes of the meeting held on 15 March 2022 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

The below items were taken in the following order due to the 
delayed arrival of the PCC.

133.	Public Questions / Representations

(i)	Miller Homes – Update on Moss Close Farm

	The Clerk advised that due to volume of business on the agenda she had in 	consultation with the Vice Chair agreed to postpone the invitation to Miller 	Homes to attend the meeting until the meeting in May.

(ii)	There were no members of the public present and no questions had been 	submitted in advance of the meeting.

134.	County Councillor Report

Councillor D Wood provided an overview of current issues relating to the County and Pelton Division area as follows: -
· Division Easter Egg Hunt held for children during school holidays
· Traffic Regulation Order – Twizell and Stoney Lane out for consultation
· Council Tax - £150 rebate for all households in Bands A-D and information provided on discretionary payments for those in higher band, lower income homes.
· Special Cabinet to be held – seeking to formally agree to the sale of the new DCC HQ to Durham University and to progress to build new HQ accommodation at Aykley Heads Strategic Business Site.
135.	Clerks Report 

(i)	80th Anniversary Beamish and Queens Platinum Jubilee – 1 May 2022.

The Clerk advised that she was concerned that not all arrangements would be able to put in place in time to provide the requisite details for the road closure order and SAG form. The Special Constabulary was undergoing some structural changes and she had up to this point, been able to obtain the support of the Specials to both enforce the closure and attend the service. She had also been unable to contact the Licensed Reader from Holy Trinity Church at Pelton. A further update would be provided to members by the end of the week.

(iii)	Update following the Emergency Planning Meeting held 16 March 2022

The Clerk advised that minutes of the previous meeting had been circulated and further updates on progress made would be reported to the council when available.

136.	Attendance of Police and Crime Commissioner, Joy Allen

The Vice-Chair welcomed the Police and Crime Commissioner to the meeting and thanked her for attending the meeting.

The PCC had provided in advance of the meeting a presentation and hard copies of the PCC Plan for 2021-24. She went on to then provide an overview of her priorities and objectives which she hoped to achieve during her term of service. 

The council had prepared in advance a number of questions for the PCC, which related to police attendance at meetings and PACT meetings, off-road motorcycles and quad bikes, traffic, speeding, highway safety and call response times for the 101 non-emergency number.

The PCC provided detailed answers to the council’s main concerns and agreed to forward further responses in relation to those queries which she required further information on. 

The Chair thanked her for her attendance and extended an invitation for her to attend a meeting again in the future.

137.	Monthly Accounts

Resolved: That the following amounts be approved for payment 

Clerk (Wages and Expenses)		788.53				
HMRC PAYE 12				176.32					
Litter picker (Wages)			355.40
HMRC PAYE 12				88.80	
Litter picker (Wages)			442.73
ICO – Annual Registration Fee		40.00
Zurich Insurance Premium			957.89
Wave Water Rates				202.33
CDALC Subscription			487.80

138.	Allotments

The Clerk provided an update on issues which had been raised when she had been on site in the previous weeks. Letters had now been distributed to all tenants and further individual letters would be sent to those gardens, identified as requiring additional work. The Allotment Committee were to meet on site at High Handenhold on Saturday 23 April at 9.30 a.m.

139.	Beamish 

(i) 	Update on Planning Application DM/21/01633/FPA

The Clerk advised that there had been no update on this application, however she would notify members as soon as any update was available. 

(i)	Other ward matters
Councillor Scott reported the following issues for either information or action within the village:

· Continuing issues with parking on double yellow lines and requested 		an update. Councillor Wood agreed to follow this up and provide an 		update when possible.
· Request from resident for the parish council to purchase flower tubs to 		be placed in village. The Clerk agreed to investigate this further and also 		approach Beamish Museum to see whether they would be willing to 		either provide.
· Resurfacing works undertaken through village approx. 1 year prior 			were already in a poor state – this had now been actioned. 
· Revisit locations of noticeboards.
· Overhanging trees on embankment required cutting back

140.	Urpeth Grange

(i) 	Update on play area – Councillor Wood reported that progress had been made with DCC assets and Legal having agreed and sent over the Heads of Terms for the transfer. He also noted that the parish may wish to consider holding a community event on the play park during the summer holidays should the transfer be completed at that stage.

(ii)	Other ward matters

Additional matters or issues for action at Urpeth Grange were as follows:
· Clean & Green to continue to clear mess left from tree mulching 
· Gun scarer going off on farmers field which had resulted in some complaints from residents. This had been reported to DCC who were investigating the matter; however, the noises were likely to be within the permitted limits for this type of activity.

141.	Pelton Lane Ends

Councillor Stewart-Fergusson provided an update regarding the issues of fly tipping at Pelton Lane Ends following a site meeting with Clean and Green and Councillor Wilkes, he explained that the land having been discovered as in the ownership of the Church Commissioners, he was pleased to note that progress was being made with plans to have the area cleared. 

Councillor Stewart-Fergusson also noted that he had submitted an objection on the planning portal in relation to the Karbon Homes planning application at Station Lane and asked whether the council felt appropriate to forward correspondence to the planning officer, to support and endorse the comments made in his representation. The Clerk agreed that she would contact the planning officer to this effect. 

142. 	High Handenhold

Discussion ensued regarding the options for an additional litter bin to be provided near the right of way and Councillor Wood agreed to take this forward.

143.	West Pelton

There were no issues to report nor had any been raised in advance of the meeting.

144.	Any other business

The Clerk advised that she had sent flowers to Councillor Batey following her operation and she had asked that her thanks be passed on to the council for their kind thoughts. 



